John Hay News                        October 2010
Dear John Hay Family Member,

Bold….courageous….invigorating….challenging…welcoming.  These are words that I’ve heard mentioned in September to describe our first month of school.  As we have opened our doors this fall, we have embarked down the road toward what it means to be known as a neighborhood school.  As a newly defined neighborhood or ‘reference area’ school, John Hay has faced some unprecedented events this September that have called us to new levels of innovation and flexibility.  We have been called to revisit what we believe must be in place for effective learning to occur and have demonstrated the willingness to seek out and find the best answers to sustaining optimum learning environments.  We have diligently and persistently worked the process that resulted in the welcoming of all of the kindergarten siblings who waited much of the summer to learn where their first day of school would occur, because we know how important it is to keep families together.  We have faced the difficult task of reorganizing all of our second, third and fifth grade classrooms to lower class sizes, because we believe in creating and sustaining optimum learning environments.  We are enlivening our entry spaces to be more welcoming and have met with the principal over coffee this summer, because we believe in community.  We have had much dialogue and communicated with all stakeholders along the way, because we believe in working together to seek and find solutions. And, it’s only October!  
As your new principal, I have been impressed with the demonstration of grace, openness and flexibility that have surrounded the moving and shaking we’ve all experienced this fall.    Thank you to our students for the courage they’ve shown in moving classrooms midyear.  Thank you to the teachers who spent much of September teaching effectively with overloaded classrooms and who have welcomed new students to their classrooms.  And thank you to those parents who have allowed me to work the process of finding good answers to unforeseen conditions even when it meant waiting through uncertainty for resolution.  As of Friday afternoon, our school has settled and that October hum that every administrator listens and looks for – the sounds associated with excellent teaching and eager learning – is underway.  

This September has ushered in a great start to what promises to be a great year at John Hay. As September 2010 moves into the record books, we can know that we have started the year already experiencing what one hopes to be the best a school can deliver; the opportunities that help us rise to challenges, grow in our ability to think and act responsibly, and that teach us how to effectively solve complex problems.  We’re off to an amazing start!

Kari Hanson, Principal
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‘Partners’ Page  
Thank you!
Many have commented on the wonderful changes to our entry spaces.  Over the summer, I met with Kim Clements and Sybrina Soga to discuss ways to improve our entry spaces and create a sense of “welcome and wow!” from the first moments one enters our doors.  Up to now, parents and students would have to make their way to a classroom before they really had a sense of the amazing work that goes on at Hay.  Our vision for our entry space is to provide a sense of the wonder and work of John Hay from first glance.  Over the next several weeks, more additions will be added including some seating for those who come to connect, a display of staff photos to provide initial introductions, as well as more student artwork.  Thank you to Kim and Sybrina for coming alongside us as we build a place that says ‘welcome to Hay!  Great things happen here!”  
In addition to the entry way, our teacher’s lunchroom has also had a freshening face lift!  Last month parents, Kim Ng, Brandi Black, and Deanna Harding pulled together to clean, organize and paint the room our teachers use daily for lunch, meetings and that quick cup of coffee.  The warm and bright yellow walls, the redesigned bulletin boards, and the overall clean and tidy look bring a welcome lift for our teachers and staff every day.  Thank you Kim, Brandi and Deanna!

Want to help?  We have a couple more spaces in need of paint – if you don’t mind swinging a roller and climbing a ladder – see Ms. Hanson for information on how you can help with a little project in the Cafeteria!

Coffee Chat with Ms. Hanson – October 29 @ 8:00 am

Have a question about school or about education in general?  Need help motivating your kids to get their homework done?  Want some ideas for some great learning opportunities at home?  Just like coffee?  Just like chatting? Ms. Hanson will be available to meet and chat with parents on Friday, October 29 from 8:00 am to 9:00 am at the Queen Anne Café atop Queen Anne Hill.  Bring your thoughts and questions, or just join in to discuss whatever comes up!  Coffee Chats will occur monthly at different times during the week and during the day, with an occasional chat on a Saturday. 

  Curriculum Night – October 7, 2010

Curriculum night is coming this Thursday, October 7 @ 6:30 PM to 8:30 PM. Parents will have the opportunity to sign up for November conferences, as well.   The evening agenda will be as follows:
6:30 – 6:55 PM 

Welcome - Cafeteria
7:00 – 7:45 PM 

K-3  Presentations - Classrooms



Islandwood Camp Informational Presentation – Library




Q and A with Mrs. Hanson – Main Floor Entry Way

7:50 – 8:30 PM
 
4-5 Presentations - Classrooms



Q and A with Mrs. Hanson – Library

This evening is an adult only event, please make care arrangements for your child(ren).  
New this year!  Parent Education Nights     
Have you ever wished you could get a better understanding of the Every Day Math Curriculum or the Writer’s Workshop lessons your child experiences in school?  Do you have questions about the Measures of Academic Progress (MAP), the Measure of Student Progress (MSP), or the Direct Writing Assessment (DRA) and how we use these assessments to make instructional decisions?  Would you look forward to having an evening to talk with other parents about homework strategies, great excursion learning sites, or even discuss how to effectively structure discipline at home?  This year Ms. Hanson will be hosting three Parent Education Nights and inviting all parents to come learn about school!  More information regarding dates and times will be presented at Curriculum Night.  

If you have suggestions for topics to be included in these evenings, please forward your thoughts to your child’s teacher or to Ms. Hanson directly.  We want to make these nights relevant to the community – so your input will be very valuable.  Ms. Hanson may be contacted best via e-mail at klhanson1@seattleschools.org. 

Advanced Learning Nomination Forms

Forms are now available in the office.  If you are interested in having your child tested by the district for a designation of Academically Gifted (AG) or Academically Highly Gifted (AHG), you must complete the nomination process and have all forms submitted to the district no later than October 14th.  This designation provides parents the option of enrolling a child in a school with a Spectrum program (AG) or the Accelerated Progress Program (APP).  Results are typically available and sent to families after January.  For questions about these designations, please contact the Advanced Learning Office for Seattle Public Schools.  
Those Cool New Silly Bands
Many students have come to school this year wearing the newest thing; those little shaped and colorful bracelets – sometimes 10 to 20 at a time.  While these are clearly the neatest thing to come out since silly putty, they have become toys at school and, as such, have created problems between students and distractions from learning while at school.  Please have your child keep his/her bracelets at home in a safe place.  And, as a reminder, all items considered toys such as these bracelets, Pokemon cards, etc., are not allowed at school.  Thank you for your support in keeping kids on track, focused, and in harmony with one another on the playground (
Health and Safety Updates

From our Nurse Merilee Corbit….

Welcome to John Hay School, 2010-2011!  As we settle into the school year, we begin to notice our children developing colds and at times flu like symptoms.  The question arises, when should I keep my child home?  Here are guidelines to help assist you:

1. She/he has a cough, sore throat, runny or stuffy nose, body aches, headache, chills, fatigue and fever of 100 degrees or greater.  If your child has a fever of 100 degrees or greater, she/he must stay home fever free for 24 hours, without fever reducing medication.  These are the same guidelines our district used last school year.  The district found that with these guidelines, the district had a lower absentee rate than in previous years.
2. Nausea, vomiting or diarrhea.

3. Persistent cough. 

4. Strep throat. (Your physician can guide you on when your child can return once antibiotics have started).

5. Earache, ear drainage.

6. Runny nose if the discharge is yellow or green.

7. Impetigo or ringworm (they may return after starting proper treatment prescribed by a physician).

8. Pinkeye (conjunctivitis).  The whites of the eye will appear pink, red, feel painful or itchy.  Your child can return once treatment has started by a physician.

9. An unexplained, irritable rash making it difficult for your child to sit in the classroom.

10. Communicable diseases such as Chicken Pox.

Prevention is always important in trying to reduce flu and colds.  Be sure your children get plenty of sleep, eat healthy foods, exercise and wash their hands often. If your child becomes sick at school, the office will contact you to pick up your child early so make sure our office is updated on phone number changes or alternate adults who are authorized to pick up your child.

Another question for the school nurse is often about head lice.  It is important to know that head lice are in no way related to cleanliness.  Head lice do not jump, nor do you get lice from animals.  A person picks up lice from direct contact with another head that has lice.  It is best not to share combs and brushes.  The best way to prevent head lice is to regularly check your child’s head, even if you do not believe they have head lice.  You may consider using shampoos containing tea tree, rosemary, citronella or lavender oil as a preventative.  Should your child have lice, contact me and I can assist you in products and treatments that are helpful.

Drop Off and Pick Up – Please Follow Our Procedures for Optimum Safety

It was reported last week that a child was nearly hit by a car in the Hay Way because of stepping off the curb too soon.  Allow me to remind all parents who pick up your children to please use the Hay Way as directed.  Specifically:

1.  Please have your child use the designated Hay Way load area only - the adults and safety patrol are there to assist your child into the cars.

2. Under no circumstances should children be entering cars outside of the Hay Way Zone.  Cars are then attempting to pull around other cars, causing near accidents.

3. All walking children MUST use the crosswalks and not cross the street to catch a ride heading west in front of the school – this is very, very dangerous and the child cannot be seen by oncoming traffic.  

4. There is no drop off, pick up, or parking in the back lot by the dumpsters.  Please do not park in this area.  

5. There is no drop off or pick up in the bus zone on the south side of the school.  This may seem like a convenient option, but we ask that families only use the Hay Way, as directed.  If you want to avoid the congestion, you may consider having your older children walk to meet you on an adjacent block, away from the school.  

Final Enrollment Update
As of our October 1 state-wide count, our enrollment was 487 students, 34 students above the district’s June projections.  Our overloads as reported in the Friday web updates have been resolved as follows:  The second grade overload was resolved with a reorganization of the second and third grade classes and the creation of a 2/3 split in room 212 with Ms. Laprade.  Our fifth grade overload was resolved through the opening of an addition 5th grade class taught by Mrs. Wood.   
Services for Pathways continue this week under the instruction of Ms. Verena Aziz, a substitute who joined us to fulfill the role of Pathways teacher and avoid disruption in services to our 4th and 5th grade advanced readers.  In addition, Ms. Aziz began Monday providing math support to our newly created 2/3 split class, teaching Every Day Math to the second grade students.  Mrs. Hanson will now begin the process of hiring a permanent Pathways Teacher for this year.  Once the position is filled, we will be restoring Pathways to 3rd grade students on Fridays!  
The addition of a 5th grade classroom and the continuation of Pathways would not have been possible without additional support received last week by the school district in combination with additional funding provided by the John Hay Foundation.    
Welcome from John Hay Partners

The John Hay Partner Board is excited to welcome all of our new and returning John Hay families to a new year at our fabulous school and pleased to be able to communicate to all of you through our new John Hay News.  John Hay Partners , as its name implies, is a unique partnership between parents, staff and administration.  Different from a PTA, Partners, led by the Partners Board, is a governing body able to support the many key and innovative programs that John Hay offers its students. This is both a responsibility and an opportunity; on the one hand the John Hay Board is called upon to raise a large amount of funding each and every year to financially support an array of programs directly benefitting our kids. On the other hand, the Board’s involvement in decision-making is fundamental and its ability to make a difference academically and structurally is truly exciting.
As many of you know, the John Hay Partners raise money each year to “bridge the ever widening gap” between our allotted funds from the District and our actual costs to operate this great school. We directly support the following programs:

•
.5 Full Time Employee of a 5th grade teacher 

•
Math support for the 2/3 multi-age class

•
Small Group Instruction in reading and writing in 1st and 2nd grades 

•
1:1 Reading Intervention via Sound Partner Tutors 

•
Math Tutors for grades 2-5 

•
Pathways (Advanced Learning Opportunities) for grades 3-5 

•
Spanish for grades K-5 

•
Music for grades K-2 

•
Art and Music supplies 

•
Library and PE supplies 

•
Classroom and technical supplies

We want your involvement too!  Each and every John Hay parent is part of this process, whether as a Board Member or not. We encourage your input in many ways: by attending the monthly meetings (3rd Thursday in the Library at 5:00PM monthly) and raising your questions and concerns, making use of the suggestion box in the hallway or contacting any board member directly through casual conversation on the playground.
Due to a variety of factors including new school line boundaries and continued state budget cuts, John Hay experienced much larger fall enrollment than in years past.  The John Hay Partner Board was in a position to draw on reserve funds to help school administration with creative funding to lower class sizes in the most critical areas.  The John Hay Foundation was fortunate to have the financial reserves to do this.  Most schools in Seattle do not have a Foundation like ours as a funding source.  Sadly, additional cuts were necessary in some areas to make the funds available where most needed.  Some of the affected areas include: K-2 Music, 3-5 Drama as well as some funding for the Science Fair and Fiesta Fantastic. We were able to support the class size solutions this year, but if the next years continue on this trend, the Foundation may be bankrupt in five years.
In order to continue funding some of our programs, our major fundraisers, Move-A-Thon and the Auction, will have to be bigger and better with even more participation.  In addition, we’re introducing and encouraging participation in, the “Friends of John Hay”, a new giving program for our school. This program provides families interested in donating to John Hay the opportunity – beyond the Move-A-Thon and the Auction — to make secure online donations. This program allows you and your family to set up a secure monthly pledge, or make one-time donations – whatever best suits your budget. Gifts to Friends of John Hay are 100% tax deductible, and no gift is too small.  Please find the Friends of John Hay on the web at: http://www.seattleschools.org/schools/johnhay/partners/friendsofjohnhay.html
We are aware that John Hay families give in many ways, and we appreciate all that you do to make our school such a wonderful place to learn, to teach and to grow. The 2010-2011 school year promises to be both exciting and challenging and we look forward to keeping the momentum going, building upon our successes and continuing to support each individual student on his or her Pathway to the Stars.
Go Jaguars, 
John Burreson and Staci Jones - John Hay Partner Board, Co-Chairs
Lunchroom News
Please remember it is important to maintain a positive balance in your student’s meal account.  Cash or checks are accepted at the school lunchroom. Please make checks payable to CNS (Child Nutrition Services).  Parents can also pay using an online payment system: www.paypams.com for more information.  
If you have questions or concerns about your child’s lunch account please do not hesitate to call me.

Christine George, John Hay Kitchen Manager
cegeorge@seattleschools.org  or 206-252-2111
News from Mr. Sturm in the Gym 
It has been a great start to the 2010/2011 school year.  Again this year we will be doing all of our favorite activities; bowling, skating, and a mix of team sports which emphasize skill development and modified games at all grade levels.  We will continue the “5 for Life” curriculum that focuses on the 5 components of fitness; cardio respiratory endurance, muscle strength and muscle endurance, flexibility and body composition.  Within the curriculum there are activities dealing with muscle and bone knowledge and nutrition.

I will also be doing fitness testing in the 1st-5th grades. This year I will not be doing the height and weight component of the test.  After spring, you will be able to compare your child’s scores for changes on their fitness levels.  Your child’s fitness levels are compared to minimum health related standards that have been developed for children of the same age and gender.  By testing at all grade levels,  primary children will learn some of the testing protocol they will be using when they get to the intermediate grade levels.  If you have any questions about this process please feel free to contact me.

We have also started our soccer unit and I have pre-tested for knowledge of the 5 components of fitness from our curriculum.  I will post-test the 3rd-5th graders in a couple of week when we have finished the introductory activities to the 5 components.  After soccer we will do our fall testing, moving into a more in depth look at the 5 components of fitness.  Thanks for your support.  I look forward to a GREAT year!
Parent/Teacher Conferences

This year John Hay along with other SPS Elementary schools will use a Full Day Conferencing schedule.  Students will attend school FULL DAYS from November 15th- November 19th.   There will be no school on November 22nd, 23rd, and 24th (Monday, Tuesday, and Wednesday).  Conferences are scheduled on these three days.  Please be sure to make an appointment on curriculum night (October 7th), we want to make sure we find a time that works for your schedule that fits within the conference schedule.  Additionally, please understand that these three days have been specifically put aside for the sole purpose of parent teacher conferences.  If you choose not to participate in a conference with your student's teacher during these three days, teachers will not be expected to provide a makeup conference.    
Halloween 2010

In the spirit of fun and tradition, John Hay celebrates Halloween each year.  Individual teachers will send out information about individual celebrations the week of (10/25-10/29). If your child's classroom is dressing up, please remind your child that ANY accessory that looks like a weapon, even a play weapon (regardless of size) is strictly prohibited.  Violations of this policy may result in a student being removed from his/her class party.  These items include: toy knives, spears, guns, swords, light sabers, ninja paraphernalia, etc. We realize that some parents and families do not participate in Halloween or other holiday celebrations.  Everyone is made to feel comfortable whether they participate or not – so the choice is yours.  We always provide an alternative activity in the library.  Just let your teacher know if you or your child would prefer not to be a part of the Halloween celebrations. 





Mark Your Calendars

10/7
Curriculum Night




6:30-8:30 PM

10/8
Professional Development Day


NO SCHOOL

10/14
Adv. Learning Forms Due


3:30 PM deadline

10/21
Partner Meeting – John Hay Library

5:00-7:00 PM

10/22
Move-a-Thon!

10/26
Awards Assembly




10:00 AM

10/27
2 Hour Early Dismissal



1:30 PM

